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June 17, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am pleased to transmit for your consideration the enclosed Project Services Agreement ordinance for the King County Council’s consideration and approval.  

The enclosed ordinance seeks approval for a Project Services Agreement between King County and the Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) for up to $125,000 to provide station design review for the “SR 520, Medina to SR 202, Transit, and HOV Project,” which would include reconstructing the existing transit facilities located within the limited access at Evergreen Point Road and at 92nd Avenue Northeast.  

Because Metro will be the primary operator of the Evergreen Point Road and the 92nd Avenue Northeast transit stations, their review of the designs is critical.  Funding for the design review is reimbursable from WSDOT. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619, or Randy Witt, Manager, Design and Construction, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1401. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine 

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council




  Kendall Moore, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst


Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)


Joe Woods, Director, Council Relations, KCEO


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Randy Witt, Manager, Design and Construction, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Victor Obeso, Manager, Service Development, Metro Transit Division, DOT

Chris O’Claire, Transportation Planner, Service Development, Metro Transit

Division, DOT

